THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette S. Johnston, Interim Superintendent

DATE:
April 19, 2007 (Regular Board Meeting)

SUBJECT:
SALARY INCREASES FOR 2007-2008

ISSUE

The Hardin County Board of Education must enact salary increases for the 2007-2008 school year because of mandates from the Kentucky General Assembly.

FACTS

(E-mail notice from Interim Commissioner Kevin Noland)

“In the 2006 General Assembly session, House Bill 380 (the state budget bill) mandated salary increases for both certified and classified school district staff …. In FY08, a $3,000 increase is required for certified staff, while classified staff is to receive five percent increases.

The increases for classified staff are capped at $2,500 for each fiscal year; certified staff salary increases have no cap. All salary increases are in addition to increases provided for changes in rank or additional experience and in addition to the salary increases necessary for the two additional instructional days in FY 08.

In many school districts, some staff employed in classified positions also may hold certifications that are not required by state law for their current positions. In those cases, districts may consider those employees as classified staff when determining salary increases.”

RECOMMENDATION

Approve a $3,000 salary increase for certified employees and a 5% salary increase for classified employees not to exceed $2,500 in accordance with HB 380.

RECOMMENDED MOTION

I moved that the Hardin County Board of Education, effective July 1, 2007, approve a $3,000 salary increase for certified employees and a 5% salary increase for classified employees not to exceed $2,500 for 2007-2008 school year in accordance with HB 380.
